In the United Nations

Ad Hoc Committee on a Comprehensive and Integral International Convention on the Protection and Promotion of the Rights and Dignity of Persons with Disabilities

Intervention by

People with Disability Australia Incorporated

(Australian) National Association of Community Legal Centres

Article 17: Protecting the integrity of the person

Mr Chairperson: 

This intervention is made on behalf of People with Disability Australia and the Australian National Association of Community Legal Centres. Thank you for the opportunity to address the Ad Hoc Committee.

At the outset we recommend the Ad Hoc Committee recognise an important conceptual distinction between the subject matter of this article and articles:

· 12 - which deals, in part, with the issues of consent and decision making; and
· 15 - which deals with the issues of torture, and cruel, inhuman and degrading treatment, and is therefore limited

(i) to treatment that is appropriately characterised in this way; and
(ii) to activities by State actors.
As we have indicated to the Ad Hoc Committee previously, it is our view that there are very limited circumstances in which compulsory assistance is necessary for the realisation of the human rights of specific persons with disability.  

Even if this proposition is not accepted for whatever reason, it must nevertheless be recognised that most States currently have, and will continue to have, legislation and programs that involve the provision of compulsory assistance to some individuals.

There is no argument that forced treatment has, and continues to be, the source of grave human rights violations.  

For this reason, failure to include an article in this convention that would provide stringent safeguards of the interests of persons with disability subject to compulsory assistance would be a very serious oversight.  We therefore strongly support the incorporation of paragraph 4 into this article.  

We would, however, recommend that an additional element be incorporated into this article in a new paragraph (e) that would state that compulsory assistance must be provided in a manner that complies with international law and standards.  This would have the benefit of recognising existing international standards in this area, thus not derogating from the existing human rights, and provide the basis for their further development.

Thank you for the opportunity to address the Ad Hoc Committee.
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